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	In this issue:

· Exposition Metro Line Construction Authority Board Meeting Recap
· Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension – Notice of Night Construction
· Media Relations Issues News Release on Metro Bicycle Survey
· Media Inquiry into Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension Construction Impacts


	Exposition Metro Line Construction Authority Board Meeting Recap

Last week, the Exposition Metro Line Construction Authority (Expo) Board held its regular Board Meeting.  During the meeting, the Board took the following action:

· Approved Change Order to Contract No. 1-06 in an amount not-to-exceed $471,400 to compensate FCI/Flour/Parsons (FFP) a joint venture, for the design of Segment A Water Lines; and authorized the Chief Executive Officer (CEO) to execute the subject Change Order on behalf of the Exposition Metro Line Construction Authority (Authority);

· Authorized the CEO to issue a notice-to-proceed for Contract Package D5, Communication & Train Control Procurement, to FCI/Flour/Parsons (FFP), in an amount not-to-exceed $22,116,180;

· Authorized the CEO to execute a modification to Contract No. 5-06 with DMJM Harris for environmental planning consulting services associated with the study of an additional alignment for the Phase Two project in the City of Santa Monica, for an amount not-to-exceed $300,000, increasing the total contract value from $5,237,602 to $5,537,602;

· Received and filed Foshay Computer Simulation Report and directed staff to work with the school district and key decision makers;

· Approved the following actions regarding the Re-Evaluation of the Farmdale Grade Crossing Options:

· Eliminated from further consideration the following grade separation options at Dorsey High School:

· Pedestrian undercrossing

· Pedestrian overcrossing w/Farmdale open
· Train undercrossing

· Directed staff to analyze further the following options and report back in 30 days on a comparison of their respective safety schedule and budget implications:

· Existing at-grade design

· Pedestrian overcrossing with closure of Farmdale Avenue (Alternative 2)

· Train overcrossing (Alternative 3); and

· Directed staff to explore funding options for the two grade separated options, including, but not limited to federal, state and local, with specific request to LAUSD for funding 50% of the grade separation options still under consideration.

In addition to the above, the Expo Board received and filed the Monthly Project Status Update.

The next Expo meeting is scheduled for January 10, 2008.

Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension – Notice of Night Construction
Beginning on Thursday, December 13, 2007 at 7:00 p.m. through 5:00 p.m. on Friday, December 14, 2007, thru traffic on northbound and southbound Lorena will be restricted to right turns only at First Street for approximately 24 hours only.  Thru eastbound and westbound traffic on First Street will be maintained with right turns only in all directions at Lorena; left turns will be restricted at the intersection for both First Street and Lorena.  This configuration is necessary for the Contractor to begin excavation in the guideway in preparation for rail installation.

What:
Intersection closure for guideway work

When:
Thursday, December 13, 2007 at 7:00 p.m. through 5:00 p.m. on Friday, December 14, 2007

Where:
Intersection of First Street and Lorena

What to expect:

· Eastbound and westbound traffic on First Street will be maintained at Lorena.

· Northbound and southbound traffic on Lorena will be restricted to right turns only at First Street.

· Southbound traffic on Lorena will be detoured to eastbound First Street, to southbound Fresno, to eastbound 2nd Street, to southbound Lorena.

· Northbound traffic on Lorena will be detoured to eastbound First Street, northbound Ditman, to westbound Cesar Chavez, to northbound Lorena.

· Pedestrian and driveway access will be maintained.
Media Relations Issues News Release on Metro Bicycle Survey
Today, Media Relations distributed a news release announcing that Metro and the Los Angeles County Bicycle Coalition (LACBC) has begun conducting a survey at several Metro Rail and Metrolink stations such as Wilmington/Imperial, Compton, Florence, Vernon, Van Nuys and Newhall to identify improvements for bicycle and pedestrian access to the station.  The release notes that the survey, in English and Spanish, is part of a comprehensive study of existing conditions and recommendations for improvements at the rail stations. 
The stations were selected in areas of high transit use and were funded by a Caltrans Environmental Justice Planning Grant.  The following is the schedule for the survey:

Thursday, December 13, 2007

Metro Blue Line Compton Station

12 p.m. to 4 p.m.

Tuesday, December 18, 2007

Metro Blue Line Florence Station

12 p.m. to 4 p.m.

Tuesday, January 8, 2008

Metro Blue Line Vernon Station

12 p.m. to 4 p.m.

Thursday, January 10, 2008

Metrolink Van Nuys Station

12 p.m. to 4 p.m.

Tuesday, January 15, 2008

Metrolink Newhall Station

12 p.m. to 4 p.m.

As part of the questions, Metro and LACBC will be handing out bicycle tire patch kits, small reflectors, and information cards to encourage safe bicycling and pedestrian traffic.  The results of these interviews will be incorporated into a final report of recommendations to be completed in the fall of 2008.  These reports can be used by cities to apply for grant funds to improve access to the stations.

Local residents will be part of community bike rides and pedestrian meetings.  Metro and LACBC will outreach to community members and organizations to attend these gatherings.  The first of two such meetings will be held mid-February to early March.

For more information regarding Metro’s bicycle planning work, please visit:

http://www.metro.net/projects_plans/bikeway_planning/default.htm.  For more information regarding LACBC’s work, please visit: www.labike.org. 

Media Inquiry into Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension Construction Impacts

The Los Angeles Times interviewed Yvette Robles Rapose of Community Relations regarding construction impacts related to the Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension.  The reporter was specifically interested in how the community was notified of construction activities, the number of meetings staff have had with the community and how mitigations were provided.

Staff informed the reporter that notifications are provided to the public ahead of construction activities commencing on the public right of way and stated that although formal meetings took place with the community once per month, the Community Relations team is out in the field on a daily basis meeting with business owners and residents.  Staff also explained that efforts taken to mitigate impacts correlate to the construction activities and provided examples of enhancing business’ visibility and marketing campaigns to retain customers.  

In closing, staff shared that bringing light rail to the project has also provided other opportunities for economic and community development citing the current building of a high school in Boyle Heights, the remodeling of the Hollenbeck Police Station, the reconfiguration of Ramona Opportunity High School and opportunities for future joint development.  More importantly, staff shared that it is providing Eastside communities with an opportunity to connect to over 73 miles of existing Metro Rail Countywide.

The story is expected to run the later part of December.
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